TIF/Redevelopment Commission 

March 15, 2018 @ 3:00 pm
Minutes
· Call to Order: John Grote called the meeting to order at 3pm:  Other Attending members:  Ann Suchocki, Dan Hughes, Joe Craig:  Absent members:  Cary Strouse, Rob Kring
· Approval of Minutes from February 7, 2018:  
Motion to approve: Dan Hughes;  2nd: Ann Suchocki:  All in favor, no opposed.  
· Claims

· Sedam Contracting
$14,900.00
· Stantec Consulting 
$     915.75
· Total Claims

$15,815.75
Motion to approve:  Joe Craig/ 2nd:  Ann Suchocki/ All in favor, no opposed.
· New Business

· Community Crossings Grant:  Bob Cooke submitted the project handout for the Board members to review.  He explained this is a 50/50 match grant.  He is requesting the Board fund 50% of 2 of the projects on the list.  This total amount requested is $155,157.00.  

Motion to approve: Dan Hughes/ 2nd:Joe Craig/ all in favor: no opposed.  
· PACE Program:  Nicole Schell submitted the PACE program handout for the Board to review.  She explained the breakdown of Preservation and Community Enhancement.  Since the TIF Plan Area now includes the downtown historic district, she feels that TIF should have an overview of how PACE works.  John Grote asked if it is a match grant.  Nicole answered that it is a 50/50 match grant program: However, the City’s cap amount is $7500.  So, if the total construction cost is $15,000, each would contribute $7500.  If the construction is over $15,000; the city would only contribute $7500 and the owner would be responsible for the balance.  During 2016 and 2017, PACE funding was only available the 1st 2 quarters, of the year.  We had to turn away all other applicants.  There may be a future request to TIF to fund some of the improvement projects.  
· Old Business

· Stantec Drainage Report for Industrial Drive:  Rob Huckaby provided the board with the report regarding the drainage plan on Industrial Dr.  The plan along with the conceptual cost is included in this report.  The two basic weaknesses were: 1. Ditching is too small and 2. Pipes are too small in diameter.    
· Next Meeting Date:  John announced that the next board meeting will be April 2 with an Executive Session preceding the board meeting.  
· Adjourn
